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April 25, 2022 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Rosemary Chiavetta, Secretary 
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 
Commonwealth Keystone Building 
400 North Street 
Harrisburg, PA  17120 
 
 

RE: Community Energy, Inc.; Docket No. A-110152 and Energy Cooperative 
Association of Pennsylvania d/b/a The Energy Co-op; Docket No. A-110056; 
NOTICE OF ASSIGNMENT OF COMMUNITY ENERGY INC. 
CUSTOMER CONTRACTS TO ENERGY COOPERATIVE 
ASSOCIATION OF PENNSYLVANIA 

 
 
Dear Secretary Chiavetta: 
 

Pursuant to the Commission’s Interim Guidelines Regarding Notification by an Electric 
Generation Supplier of Operational Changes Affecting Customer Service and Contracts (Docket 
No. M-00960890F0013), please accept this joint letter as notice by Community Energy, Inc.,   
(Electric Generation Supplier License No. A-110152) (“CEI”), and Energy Cooperative 
Association of Pennsylvania, dba The Energy Co-op (Electric Generation Supplier License No. A-
110056) (“The Energy Co-op”) that CEI will assign certain of its Pennsylvania customer contracts 
to The Energy Co-op.  All of the customer contracts being assigned are located in the territories of 
PPL and PECO, and The Energy Co-op is licensed to serve customers in both of those territories. 
 

The assignment will take effect on or about May 25, 2022, and The Energy Co-op will 
begin serving the assigned customers at that time.  CEI is not assigning all of its customer contracts 
to The Energy Co-op, and after the assignment, CEI will continue to have some customers in 
Pennsylvania.  CEI will remain in active operation to serve its remaining Pennsylvania customers, 
and thereafter will determine whether it will continue to operate in Pennsylvania.  As such, this 
letter should not be considered a notice of cessation pursuant to 52 Pa. Code § 54.41.  Any such 
filing will be separately made by CEI if and when appropriate.   
 
  

    
 
 
 
Todd S. Stewart 
Office: 717 236-1300 x242 
Direct: 717 703-0806 
tsstewart@hmslegal.com 
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The assignment transaction will be seamless for customers, whose contracts are all 
assignable.  The Energy Co-op will assume the assigned CEI contracts as they stand.  Accordingly, 
customers will experience no change in terms or conditions for the duration of their contracts.  CEI 
does not apply fees for customers who leave prior to the end of their contract, and The Energy Co-
op will honor this provision as well. 
 

As required by the aforementioned Interim Guidelines, CEI and The Energy Co-op have 
sent the enclosed materials to customers to notify them of the upcoming transition of their 
accounts.  The materials include a joint letter to customers from CEI and The Energy Co-op and a 
timeline of what customers can expect to happen next.   
 

CEI and The Energy Co-op customer service agents have been trained to talk to customers 
as the transition occurs, and to explain what the transition means for the customers.  CEI and The 
Energy Co-op are confident that this assignment transaction will be seamless for customers.   
 

Both CEI and The Energy Co-op are compliant with their Alternative Energy Portfolio 
Standards obligations and compliant with all Commission assessments and all financial security 
instruments are current.  CONFIDENTIAL copies of CEI’s and the Energy Co-op’s Quarterly 
Reports of Gross Receipts for the last four quarters are being submitted through the Secretary 
Bureau’s SharePoint site.  CEI and The Energy Co-op respectfully request that these reports be 
filed under seal, because they contain CONFIDENTIAL business and financial information about 
the companies that could cause competitive harm if publicly disclosed.  
 

Copies of this filing are being served in accordance with that attached Certificate of 
Service.  The companies respectfully request that the Commission note the transaction, and the 
companies will continue to notify the Commission of any changes.  In the meantime, please contact 
the undersigned with any questions or concerns. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Community Energy, Inc. 
 
 
 
________________________________ 
Todd S. Stewart 
Hawke McKeon & Sniscak LLP   
100 North 10th Street  
Harrisburg, PA 17101  
Phone: 717.703.0806 | Fax: 717.236.4841  
Tsstewart@hmslegal.com 
Counsel for Community Energy, Inc. 
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Energy Cooperative Association of Pennsylvania 

 
________________________________ 
Michael Gruin 
Stevens & Lee 
17 N. 2nd Street, 16th Floor 
Harrisburg, PA 17101 
(717) 255-7365 
Michael.gruin@stevenslee.com  
Counsel for Energy Cooperative Association of 
Pennsylvania 
 

enclosures 
cc: Certificate of Service 
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April 26, 2022 
 
REQUIRED LEGAL NOTIFICATION - NO ACTION IS REQUIRED ON YOUR PART 
 
Gail Herrine 
141 N Highland Avenue 
Bala Cynwyd, PA  19004 
 
Re:  Notice of Assignment of Electricity Generation Supply Agreement  
Utility: PECO 
Account Number: 6164096035 
Service Address: 275 N Latches La, Merion Sta, PA 19066 
 
Dear Gail: 
 
On or about May 25, 2022, Community Energy Inc. will assign your electricity generation 
supply contract to Energy Cooperative Association of Pennsylvania, doing business as The 
Energy Co-op, which has been a reputable competitive supplier of electricity in Pennsylvania for 
many years. More information about the Energy Co-op is enclosed and is also available at 
www.theenergy.coop. 
 
On or after your meter reading date in May, 2022, Community Energy will transfer your 
electricity generation supply service to The Energy Co-op.  You will notice The Energy Co-op  
name and/or logo on your utility bill after your May 2022 meter read date.  No changes are being 
made to your Contract Term, Price or other Terms and Conditions of Service as a result of this 
transfer, and no action is required by you. 
 
The Energy Co-op will continue to provide you with the same customer care you have come to 
expect. Should you have any questions regarding this notice, please contact Noah Swistak at The 
Energy Co-op at 1-215-413-2122 during normal business hours from 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM, 
Monday through Friday. After your May meter read date, all customer inquiries and assignment 
questions can continue to be directed to him. 
 
Thank you for trusting us with your electricity generation supply! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Community Energy, Inc. 



 

 

 

 

PA PUC License No. 110056 

 

April 26, 2022 

 

Dear Community Energy Customer, 

 

As you have been notified by Community Energy, on or about May 25, 2022, The Energy Co-op will begin 

serving as your renewable electricity supplier. You do not need to take any action and there will be no 

interruption in your supply of 100% Pennsylvania-sourced wind and solar electricity. 

 

Based in Philadelphia, The Energy Co-op is a nonprofit renewable electricity supplier with a mission of helping 

our members responsibly buy, use, and understand energy. We are delighted to not only supply you with 

renewable electricity, but also to provide an easy, social, and fun member experience as we do for thousands 

more in our cooperative community. Together with the staff at Community Energy, we are committed to 

providing a smooth transition for you. 

 

The Energy Co-op will continue to honor the terms and conditions of your Community Energy contract. The 

attached Transition Schedule provides more details.  

 

We look forward to supplying you with 100% Pennsylvania-generated wind and solar electricity for many years 

to come. 

 

Best regards, 

 
Noah Swistak 
Member Services Manager 
noah@theenergy.coop 
www.theenergy.coop 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

www.theenergy.coop 
1515 Market Street, Suite 1200 Philadelphia, PA 19102 

info@theenergy.coop 
215.413.2122 

mailto:noah@theenergy.coop
http://www.theenergy.coop/
http://www.theenergy.coop/
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Transition Schedule 

Here is additional information about the transition of your 100% Pennsylvania-sourced wind and solar 
electricity supply from Community Energy to The Energy Co-op: 

▪ Community Energy and The Energy Co-op have provided notice of the assignment to the Pennsylvania 
Public Utility Commission. 
 

▪ The assignment of your renewable electricity supply contract from Community Energy to The Energy 
Co-op is expected to become effective on or shortly after May 25, 2022. 
 

▪ Around that date, The Energy Co-op will notify your electric utility that it will become your new 
renewable electricity supplier. 
 

▪ Your electric utility will continue to read your meter, issue your bill, and respond to emergencies and 
outages. 
 

▪ Community Energy will continue to supply your renewable electricity until approximately May 25, 
2022. The Energy Co-op will automatically begin supplying your renewable electricity on or shortly 
after that date, without any interruption. You are not required to do anything. 
 

▪ The bill you receive from your electric utility will reflect Community Energy’s charges to you up until its 
last date of service to you, and then will reflect The Energy Co-op’s charges to you starting with its first 
date of service to you. 
 

▪ Your enrollment with The Energy Co-op will remain in effect until cancelled either by you or by The 
Energy Co-op. 


